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Our building is closed, but our hearts are open!
All services are held virtually. Visit https://emanuelsb.org for more information.

Friday, April 2, 6:30pm:   Erev Shabbat Service 
with Rabbi Reznick  and Rabbi Andrew Bentley from Desert Chayim

Thursday, April 8, 6:30pm:   Yom HaShoah Service 
with Rabbi Reznick and Cantor Bern-Vogel

Friday, April 9, 6:30pm: Shabbat B’Yachad  
with Rabbi Reznick and Rick&Addie Lupert

Saturday, April 10, 10:00am: Torah Study  (Zoom Only)
 Friday, April 16, 6:30pm:  

Erev Shabbat Service, Yom Ha’Atzmaut Service  
and celebration of a year on Zoom 

with Rabbi Reznick and Cantor Bern-Vogel

Friday, April 23, 6:30pm:   Erev Shabbat Service 
with Paul and Chel Zipperstein

Saturday, April 24, 10:00am: Shabbat Morning Service 
 with Cantor Bern-Vogel

 Friday, April 30, 6:30pm:   Erev Shabbat Service 
with Heidi Nimmo and Neil Spears

Learn about this week’s Torah Portion
Want more information about the Torah portion for the week?  

The Union For Reform Judaism publishes a weekly guide available at 
 https://reformjudaism.org/learning/torah-study.   

If you’re reading this online, click on the web address to be taken there now.

https://reformjudaism.org/learning/torah-study
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Presidential Perspectives
Dancing in the Street

As I write this article in mid-March, the streets, the stores, and even the movie theaters are in the pro-
cess of opening for the first time in a year. I hope that by the time you read this, they’ll still be open. 
Even more, I hope to bring you news that Congregation Emanu El will be able to resume some sort of 
in-person activity in the coming weeks. That will certainly be cause for dancing in the street. 

“Dancing in the Street” entered the national consciousness in 1964 when Martha and the Vandellas sang it. As always, you 
can click anywhere on this article to hear it. You probably don’t need to… you’re probably hearing it in your head right 
now. From there, the song followed a surprising, but predictable path. 

...continued on page 10 

Cantorial Comments
ANNE FRANK’s AMERICAN PEN 
PAL – From Iowa to Redlands

Five years ago, when friends from Iowa 
were in Los Angeles for our child’s bar 
mitzvah, they paid a visit to the Museum 
of Tolerance [Simon Wiesenthal Center] 
to view the Anne Frank exhibit. To their 

surprise, they learned that Anne Frank and her sister were 
briefly connected to two sisters in America who became 
their pen pals; the sisters were Juanita and Betty Wagner, 
from Danville, Iowa. So began a fascinating discovery of 
local history that was impacted by the tragic events the 
Nazi regime of World War Europe and that concluded in 
Los Angeles and Redlands. 

Through the innovative teacher, Birdie Mathews, who 
involved her class in an “International Correspondence 
Exchange Program” in 1939 – began a letter exchange 
between Anne and Margot Frank and Juanita and Betty 
Wagner. The family left Iowa for California in the 1950’s 
– Betty Ann lived in Burbank and Juanita Wagner Hiltgen 
lived in Redlands until her death in 2001. 

The letters to the Wagner sisters, written by Anne Frank and 
her sister, Margot, were purchased at auction for $165,000 
by an anonymous donor in 1988 and placed on permanent 
display at the Simon Wiesenthal Center.

Following the Yom Hashoah Candlelighting, we hope you 
will join us for the fascinating first-hand story by Betty 
Wagner in a sixteen-minute video graciously on loan to us 
by the Danville, Iowa Museum. 

The best remedy for those who are afraid, lonely or 
unhappy is to go outside, somewhere where they an be 
quite alone with the heavens, nature and God. - Anne 
Frank

Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel

Rabbinic Reflections
Today I ruminate on the blessing of 
gratitude. As many are receiving the 
blessing of a vaccination, feeling a little 
safer and more protected from this virus, 
our numbers of covid cases are down in 
San Bernardino County. Some children 
are able to return to school and social 

gatherings which kids so desperately need social interactions 
for their well being. Over a year after this pandemic hit, we 
gather on zoom, marvel at the community we have created, 
and are grateful for many simple blessings. This year of pan-
demic living has taught us so much. It has taught us to count 
our blessings, hold our loved ones even closer. It has taught 
us the value of a hug from someone we love or a smile 
from a stranger. It has taught us the power of relationships 
and community. God in the book of Genesis says to Adam 
it is not good to be alone. Human kind is expected to be in 
relationship with one another. This year thanks to so many of 
you we have strengthened our relationships, brought judaism 
into our homes and to your doorsteps. And as our worlds 
slowly start to open up safely, we can’t wait to see you once 
again, in the safe ways we devise to be together.

In Mussar we learn about Hakarat HaTov; translated as 
gratitude. This midday reminds us to “awaken to the good 
and give thanks.” Making a practice of gratitude each and 
every day, and finding ways to show our gratitude to others, 
can only decrease stress and enhance our overall outlook 
on life. This month I want to say thank you to our Temple 
President, Vice President, Temple Board, Caring Commit-
tee, Leone Hyman Brit Olam Committee, Office adminis-
trators (Judy & Tamicka), Maintenance staff, Sisterhood, 
individual donors and many volunteers who helped to bring 
Judaism to you! Thank you for helping us to sustain Juda-
ism in the Inland Empire during very challenging times. 
Our community is stronger because of your support, time, 
energy, love, and dedication. Thank you each and everyone 
of you, we are grateful for you!

Rabbi Lindy Reznick

https://youtu.be/CdvITn5cAVc
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Temple Board of Directors Meeting 

Board of Directors Meeting
Thursday, April 15, 7:00pm, via Zoom

All are welcome
______________________________________________________________________________

Contact Sisterhood President Karyn
Lehmann for Sisterhood meetings.

Spring is here!!!!!!! (well
almost), and Passover is in
full swing. 

I hope the each and
every one of you has had a
meaningful and Seder (or
2), and that these will be
the LAST zoom seders
EVER!

Sisterhood continues to hold diverse
programming via zoom. Please check the temple
calendar, and/ or your emails for times and dates. 

We have a Sisterhood board meeting Sunday
April 11th at 10:30 a.m.

We are celebrating Rosh Hodesh (the head of
the new month) April 12 at 6 p.m.

We have book club (Thank you Paula for
continuing to spearhead this).

I think that this year will have prepared us to
REALLY appreciate being together, when
indeed it is decided that is safe to congregate.

I am truly excited to travel once safe to visit
my family, and then to take my High School
Graduates on their graduation trips! (Tropical
Jungle Beaches are my happy place)

Now that many of us are getting vaccinated, I
can see the light at the end of the tunnel.

I truly hope that this finds everyone well. I
cannot wait to see each and everyone of you
within the walls of our sanctuary soon.

In Sisterhood,
Karyn Lehmann 
President, Sisterhood,
sisterhood@emanuelsb.org 

Last month at SJl we
celebrated Passover with
music and a Seder presented
by the school students. The
youth group met for planning
a community project and the
teen group for a game night.
We also had a L’Dor Va Dor
meeting with a fun cooking

class led by Leslie Soltz, we learn how to make
Matzah Brei, and we look forward to many more. 

This month, we will celebrate Israel’s
Independence Day “Yom Ha’atzmaut”.

On the 5th day of the month of Adar 1948,
David Ben-Gurion, then the head of the Jewish
Agency, declared "the establishment of a Jewish
state in Eretz-Israel, to be known as the State of
Israel.

Growing up in Israel, we celebrated all the
Jewish holidays. In Israel, however, there are more
national holidays and memorial days during April
and May; Yom Hashoa (Holocaust Remembrance
Day), Yom Hazikaron (Memorial Day), Yom
Ha’atzmaut (Independence Day) and Yom
Yerushalaim (Jerusalem Day) which celebrates the
reunification of the city in 1967. Because these
national days and holidays are all during April and
May, in Israel, this time of the year is very
emotional and intense. 

Israel will celebrate its 73rd birthday and it is an
important historical place with beautiful
landscapes, the Golan Heights, the green
mountains of the Galilee and the sea of Galilee, the
sandy shores of the Mediterranean Sea, the Dead
Sea, and the Negev desert in the south, and, of
course, the historic city of Jerusalem and the
modern city of Tel Aviv. 

Hopefully soon we will all be able to travel
again, and I encourage everyone to visit Israel and
explore it at least once. 

Until we reopen our congregation and reunite
in-person, I am looking forward to seeing you all
in our family services and activities online. 

Yom Ha’Atzmaut Sameach.

MMaarrcceellaa  LLaavvii
Director of Education & Youth, sjl@emanuelsb.org
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Yom HaShoah at Congregation Emanu El
Yom HaShoah is the day when we remember 
the six million Jews who were murdered in 
the Holocaust. 
On Yom HaShoah we reflect on not only those 
who perished, but also the heroism of those who 
survived and rescued others. One of these heroes 
was Truus Wijsmuller, a woman who saved the 
lives of thousands of Jewish children including 
our member Kurt Gottschalk of blessed memory. 
Yom HaShoah is more important than ever as 
we see a rise in ethnically motivated violence in 
the United States. 

Join us on April 8 at 6:30pm on the temple’s Zoom channel 
for a meaningful service of remembrance. The entire world was 

touched by the loss of so many lives, and it is our moment to rededicate 
ourselves to a future where this cannot happen again.
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Congregation Emanu El
Proposed Slate of Officers and 

Board of Directors 
to be voted on at the 

Annual Meeting of the Membership
via Zoom

May 20, 2021 at 7:00 pm
Slate of Officers and Board of Directors

Any member of the congregation may submit their 
name for congregational leadership. If you would like 
to submit your name, please contact the temple 
office.

Proposed slate of Officers and Board of Directors to be 
voted on at the annual meeting:

President: Dr. Susan Damron
First Vice President: Michael Reiter

Second Vice President: Karyn Lehmann
Chief Financial Officer: Kathy Rosenfeld

Secretary: Leslie Soltz
Immediate Past President: Stuart Sweet

Board of Directors (Term ending 2022)

Graham Ohayon
Craig Beasley 

(complete term vacated byRachael Raynes)
Rhian Beutler

Board of Directors (Term ending 2023)

Michael Paisner
Tim Plueger

Dr. Elizabeth Raskin 
(complete term vacated by Leslie Soltz)

Board of Directors (Term ending 2024)

Dr. Sharon Lang
Dr. Tonya Brooks
Adelyn Durazzo 

As a point of information, Section 4.01 [b] of our
Bylaws states: In addition to elected Directors, each
retiring President of the Congregation shall serve as
Director for a two [2] year term.

So for the following two years, Stuart Sweet will be a
Director.  This is not a voted in position and therefore
does not need to be on the Slate.

Mental Health Awareness in Action
We are finishing the celebration of our great

liberation from slavery, but as we begin April this
year, we don’t feel very free. SARS-CoV-2 still lurks
around and threatens us with new variants most of us
don’t know how to identify or assess. Many of us
have had our vaccines, but no one knows exactly how
well they protect us in the new corona virus
environment. 

But at Passover we used our imaginations to
remember how we took flight from Egyptian slavery
into a strange land with only the promise of a place of
our own, a place of milk and honey. The uncertainty
of that time and the uncertainty of now are very
different, but one way of dealing with it can be the
same. Our imaginations. 

Recently a temple in Boston, Massachusetts,
Congregation Mishkan Tefila, created a Zoom
Mussar teaching – “Mussar and Mental Health.”
Mussar is a Jewish practice of personal
transformational and ethical development. This
teaching focused on loneliness, imagination, and
choice. 

Many of us have been too acquainted with
loneliness this past year. How many of us found our
imaginations making things worse for us? How many
of us used our imaginations to improve our mood?
Mussar assures us we have a choice. The presenter,
Alan Morinis, who’s written many books on Mussar,
encourages us to pay attention to where our
imagination is taking us. Are we spiraling down? Is it
helping to lift us up and connect us to other people,
other creatures, to the trees and sky? He urges us to
be aware when we’re going down into that hole and
to choose. Choose to employ our imagination to lift
us and connect us. To help free us from loneliness,
from anxiety, from despair. 

Did you puzzle over the commandment to be
joyful around Purim? Mussar says we actually do
have a choice. Practice sending your imagination
where you want to go. Maybe a land of milk and
honey is not as far away as we think.

Heidi Nimmo and Nancy Sidhu, Co-Chairs,
Mental Health Awareness In Action (MHAIA)
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Sisterhood 
Rosh Chodesh

Celebration and Chat
MONDAY

APRIL 12, 2021 
at 6:00 pm

Welcome the Jewish
month of Iyar with

blessings and discussion
followed by time to chat

Zoom Link
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/2796137739?pwd=VjRl

aTF3SFEwOExkOERrd0lVMDI5QT09

If you can’t use the Zoom app, use your phone. Call
1-669-900-9128 and use

meeting ID 279 613 7739##

Questions? Contact us at
sisterhood@emanuelsb.org

The gift shop is OPEN, safely! 

Please contact Lisa Wise-Wolk for all of
your gift shop needs. 

ALL ITEMS IN YOUR GIFT SHOP ARE
AVAILABLE FOR CONTACTLESS

DELIVERY

Payments by check or exact cash at
this time.    

Call Lisa Wise-Wolk for special
orders/details/questions. 

(909) 723-3238

SISTERHOOD
GIFT SHOP

"GETTING GOOD AT GETTING OLDER"
by Rabbi Laura Geller 

Rabbi Geller’s book is still
available for $18.00. Contact
Margie Orland if anyone would
like to order one (or two for a
family member) and she will be
happy to deliver or send if
necessary.  

Margie can be contacted by cell (909) 556-2110
or e-mail margaret.orland2@aol.com.  

We extend a Mazal Tov to

Wendy and Micah Soltz
on the birth of their daughter

Ophira Ruth Soltz

Granddaughter of Leslie and William Soltz

May she grow in health and strength and ever
bring joy and pride to their family.
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COVID CORNER
Your monthly update

WHERE WE STAND

FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS

STATUS 
REPORT

As of April 1, 2021, San Bernardino 
County is in the “red” tier. 

It’s important to remember that we’re not out of the 
woods yet. We have a lot of members with risk factors 
for serious COVID-19, and many who have not been able 
to be vaccinated yet.

Every month, our Health and Safety Task Force meets to 
discuss changes to our safety protocols. This task force, made 
up of medical professionals, clergy, and lay leaders, works 
together to set guidelines which will let us safely reopen. 

Even with recent activity in Spring Break hotspots like Florida 
as well as spikes in cases in New York and Michigan, we are  
anxiously optimistic about reopening very soon.

Our medical advisors tell us that it is safe to begin planning 
for outdoor services as well as some limited indoor events. 
Watch this space for news of innovative events to come at 
our home on Ford Street! Until then, please keep wearing 
your masks and staying a safe distance from each other.  

Q: Aren’t we being too cautious?

A: There is no such thing as “too cautious” when it comes to COVID-19. None of our members 
have gotten COVID-19 from any event we’ve held and we’re not about to change that. 

Q: Do I have to wear a mask in the temple building if I’m vaccinated?

A: Our rules say that any time a person is in a common area, everyone must wear a mask. 
COVID-19 can still potentially spread between people even if they’re both vaccinated

Q: When we re-open, will things be the same?

A: We plan on following CDC guidelines when we re-open. This means that until all emergency 
declarations are lifted, we will not be singing together as a group. We will not be serving food  
and we will be requiring people from different families to stay distant from each other. Masks 
will still be required. If there ever was a time to say, “better safe than sorry” this is definitely it.

OFFICE:
Appointments only.
Call 909-307-0400 
before you visit.

SERVICES:
Online-only until 
further notice. 
All services are 
on Zoom and 
Facebook.

SCRIP:
Contactless 
Deliveries only 
Call 909-307-0400 
for more details.

GIFT SHOP:
Contactless 
Deliveries only 
Call 909-723-3238  
for more details.
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We rejoice with those whose birthdays occur in 
April and wish them a Mazal Tov:

2-April Ellen Weiss 
2-April Joel Feinstein 
2-April Annette Cohen
4-April Asher Sheppard 
6-April Michael Zipperstein 
8-April Gregory Spears 
9-April Ruben Blumen 
19-April Jon Fenster 
20-April Shaina Knox 

23-April Mark Strain 
23-April Robin Uffer 
23-April Stacy Knox 
23-April Micah Knox 
23-April Ethan Knox 
25-April Alexandra Blumen 
25-April Shavit Fine 
25-April Yaron Fine 
29-April Sylvia Joseph

Grow a Leaf on Our
Simcha Tree

Do you have a special occasion to commemorate? 
Anniversary? Bar/Bat Mitzvah? Birthday? Graduation?

Celebrate it with the entire
Congregation Emanu El community!

Purchase a leaf on our beautiful
Simcha Tree for your special occasion.  

Call the temple office to order your leaf today!

We extend a hearty Mazal Tov to the following whose wedding anniversaries 
occur in the month of April:

10-April Debra & Philip Holder 11-April Stacy & James Knox
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Announcing the 

Leone Hyman B’rit Olam Fund

Honoring our longtime congregant and tire-
less volunteer Leone Hyman, this fund will 
help defray expenses for our B’rit Olam com-
mittee, charged with “healing the world.” 
When you donate to the temple, remember to 
say that your donation goes to this new fund. 
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We Gratefully Acknowledge
We gratefully acknowledge these contributions to our various temple funds:

TEMPLE FUND
In observance of the Yahrzeits of…
Anita Weissman by Donald Weissman 
Anita Weissman by Jill and Greg Weissman
Leone Hyman by Debby and Bruce Powell
George Peters by Shauna and Walt Van Horn 
Darell Prestidge by Shauna and Walt Van Horn
 Ellen Ebert by Emily and Craig Beasley 
Bernard Fagan by Marcia and Gary Fagan
Ben Weissman by Donald Weissman and the 
	 Weissman Family
Richard Trainor by Kathy and Daniel Trainor 
Albert Sanders by Marsha and George Hanover 
Daniel Freeman KIA in Iraq  
	 by Vickie and Steven  Becker
Margaret Tancos by Margie Orland
Norman Haydis by Deanna and Mark Levin 
Marian Herschberg by Debra and Phil Holder 
Kay Prestidge by Shauna and Walt Van Horn 
Harvey Hosmann  
	 by Michele and Paul Zipperstein 
Harriet Mueller by Kat Grossman
Louis Press by Carol Press Pristoop

In Memory of…
Pat Washington Daniels  
	 by Renee & Michael Kress 
Pat Washington Daniels  
	 by Shauna and Walt Van Horn
Pat Washington Daniels  
	 by Kathy and Daniel Trainor
Kurt Gottschalk by Renee & Michael Kress 
Kurt Gottschalk by Karen Baldwin  
	 for Holocaust  Education
Kurt Gottschalk by Anita Roth  
	 for Holocaust Education

In Appreciation of…
Leslie Soltz for Schlach Manot Delivery  
	 by Kathy and Daniel Trainor
Schlach Manot Delivery by Phyllis Newman
Congregation Emanu El by Lorraine Becker

CHERRIE LUBEY FLOWER FUND
In observance of the Yahrzeits of…
Sophie Joseph by Thelma Press and Family
Rose Leviant by Ellen Weiss 
Cherrie Lubey by Ellen Weiss 
Ron Lubey by Ellen Weiss
Lee Roshwald by Stanley Roshwald
Ellen Ebert by Emily and Craig Beasley
In Memory of…
Pat Washington Daniels by Ellen Weiss
Pat Washington Daniels by Phyllis Newman

In Appreciation of…
Schlach Manot Delivery by Phyllis Newman

RABBI LINDY REZNICK  
DISCRETIONARY FUND
In observance of the Yahrzeits of…
Leone Hyman by Brad Hyman
Marlene Becker Goldblum by Linda Rhien
Jack Becker by Linda Rhien
Harvey Fannin by Kathy and Daniel Trainor

CANTOR JENNIFER BERN-VOGEL   
DISCRETIONARY FUND
In observance of the Yahrzeits of…
Leone Hyman by Bradley Hyman
Laura Handleman  
	 by Judy and Marty Handleman
Leah Donenfeld by Jay Donenfeld
Harry Donenfeld by Jay Donenfeld

...continued on page 10
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We Gratefully Acknowledge
We gratefully acknowledge these contributions to our various temple funds:

CEMETERY FUND
In observance of the Yahrzeits of… 
Mildred Hodes by Dr. and Mrs. Jay Hodes 
Aaron Brill by Shelley and Barry Silver 
Robert Brill by Shelley and Barry Silver 
Danny Silver by Shelley and Barry Silver 
Percy Snyder by Gloria Snyder

RABBI HILLEL AND RITA COHN  
CAMPERSHIP FUND
In observance of the Yahrzeits of…
Marian Konowitch by Bonnie Konowitch

MORTGAGE REDUCTION FUND
In memory of…
Melissa Irom by Joyce and Barry Eskin
Pat Washington Daniels  
	 by Lisa Wise-Wolk and Kerry Wolk
Kurt Gottschalk  
	 by Lisa Wise-Wolk and Kerry Wolk

SCHOOL FOR JEWISH LIVING FUND
In Appreciation of…
School for Jewish Living by Tim Plueger

On occasions of joy or sorrow a  
contribution to one of our temple 

funds is always appropriate.

Contributions can be made  
to the following funds:

Landscape Fund
Temple General Fund  

Lionel Heller Music Fund
Mortgage Reduction Fund 

Rabbi Reznick Discretionary Fund 
Home of Eternity Cemetery Fund 

Rabbi Hillel & Rita Cohn Campership Fund
Cherrie Lubey Sisterhood Pulpit Flower Fund

William Russler Memorial Archives Fund
Cantor Bern-Vogel Discretionary Fund 

Meal of Condolence Fund
Leone Hyman B’rit Olam Fund

Presidential Perspectives (from page 1)
“Dancing” was covered by several white bands almost immediately, most notably the Mamas and the Papas. 
When its original writers and performers grew tired of their work being appropriated, the song was associated 
with “Black Power” demonstrations. “Dancing in the Street” was taken to mean “protesting,” and the controver-
sy flowed. Over time, though, the pure goodness of the song won out and today we think of it as an anthem that 
brings us together. 

It seems to me we need some togetherness now as much as we did in 1964. We’d all like to dance together, in 
person. We’d all like to see and hear each other, and to never again say, “You’re still muted.” Indeed, let us stay 
unmuted, in our joy and our togetherness. Let us hope that any day now, we can once again see each other safely. 
Until then, I’ll be here dancing… in the house. I hope you will be too.

Stuart Sweet

MAKE A DIFFERENCE AT CONGREGATION EMANU EL

It’s not just about money, but of course money always helps! Click to go to  
https://emanuelsb.org/donate where you can donate safely and securely.

For more information, contact the office at 909-307-0400!

https://youtu.be/CdvITn5cAVc
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The following Yahrzeits will be observed during the month of April: Those with a () are inscribed on the Wall of
Perpetual Memorial:

April 2-3 April 9-10 April 16-17 April 23-24 April 30-May 1

Shirley Alan
 Evelyn Baker
Ida Brill
Court Darrow
Morris Davis
 Leah Donenfeld
Esther Eisenberg
Morris Ernstein
Samuel Finkler
Daniel Freeman
Janet Frierman
 Maurice Frisch
William Gilbert
Frank Gimpel
Shirley Gold
 Laura Handleman
Ella Hearsh
Josephine Helman
 Leone Hyman
Shirley Kaufman

Marian Konowitch
 Louis Kovitz
Leslie Lapides
 Ben Lerner
Dora Libman
Rae Magid
Celia Miller
Doris Moss
 Israel Newman
Rose Newman
Rose Nourok
 Harold Odoroff
Sol Robbins
Lee Roshwald
Reba Rubin
 Anselmo San
Gabino
 John Sherwood
Barnet Shvemar
Louis Stahlberg

Donald Stuckey
Pauline Sussman
Alfred Weinberg

 Lester Weinstein
Harry Weintraub
 Ben Weissman
Aron Wixen

Elsie Baskin
Eli Bender

Louis Blumenthal
Lottie Buncher

Abe Burstin
Fred Buse
Mitchell Chudacoff
Yetta Cohen

Anne Cushing
Phillip Frisch

Jerry Granowitz
Eliyahu Griver

Jack Harrison
Randi Hoffman
Barney Jacobs

Joseph Jarcho
Desi Javor

Loyal Keir
Sophia Laskin

Louis Lelchook
 Larry Liebers

Kerry Magid
Herman Miller

Mark O'Dell
Allen Price
Paula Retamar

Bess Rubinstein
Jules Selvin

Minnie Sperber
Samuel Strelzoff
Richard Trainor
Fay Tuchband
Anna Wilcox
Max Wohlberg

Evelyn Wolk
Harry Zaritsky

 Jeanette Amdursky
Nathan Arbeitsman
Reba Bell
Manny Berz

Allie Braverman
 Sam Cherry
Harry Cole
Fay Davidson

Terry Ehrlich
Doris Erlanger
 Gerd Fassbeck
Abraham Feldstein
 David Gerber
Fanny Gerstein
Baila Gordon
 Mildred Groupp
Mildred Hodes
Ida Hollander
 Jacob Isenberg
Myrtle Jacobson
 Ira Kaner
Stella Kelber
 Miriam Kovitz
Hyman Lapides
Andree Lehmann
Morris Levy
 Solomon Lipsky
Eleanor Meisinger
Babette Meyers
Ben Miller
Mozelle Mitchell
Margaret Neisen
 Morgan O'Dell
Sam Rabenstock
 Arthur Robinson
Leah Rosen
Rose Roth
Rita Serlin
 Irving Stillerman
Jeffrey Wixen
Stanley Wolenski

Leo Berger
 Meye Bloom
Sadie Borsuk
Hyme Budd
Bertha Buse

Alma Charlick
 Belle Cohen
Mendel David

Maynard Davis
Frances Dryer
Morris Ellison
 Muriel Faber
Fritzie Feit
 Harry Forman
Martha Frankel

Beatrice Gibbs
 Allan Golant
Marion Granish
 Max Greenburg
Harold Harris

Charles Herman
Meyer Horwitz
Reba Isenberg

Sam Isenberg
Eleanor Isenberg
Herbert Isenberg
Corinne Kaicener
Helen Katz
Rosalia Kaufman
Morton Klein
Edward Lawrence
Gertrude Orland

Greta Pick
Jack Rabinowitz
Salle Rosenfeld
Sara Roskin
William Russler
 Leo Sax
Michael Schon
Ruth Schwartz
Zelda Secofsky
Sophie Silberman
Lester Silberstein
 Earline Stept
Harry Teitelbaum
 Rachel Tucker
Saul Weinberg
 Shirley Williky
Charles Woldenberg
Julius Zelman, M.D.

Evelyn Barrad-Zerr
Reatha Burnett
 Chuck Ehrlich
Elka Ellison
Ernst Feblowicz
Jesse Feldheym
Ethel Finkelstein
Henry Gainsboro
Anna Gale

Solomon Gershon
 Celia Goodz
Lewis Greenky
 Jennie Gross
 Meyer Jacobs
Leah Jarcho
Sol Kantor
Florence Kavovit
Hilda Kitay
Isaac Klein
Eva Krosner
I. Eileen Leinen
Emanuel Levine
William Lubelsky
Helen Mertens

Sam Nisenhaltz
 Claire Schatz
Harold Schnitzer
Louise Shimoff
Jack Skadron

Ina Smith
Sydney Snyder
 Gertrude Solomon
Kitty Stahlberg
Irmy Tilton
Sam Wallenstein
Rose Weinstein
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Rabbi Lindy Reznick • Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel
Marcela Lavi, Director of Education and Youth • Jerry Ripley, Organist/Choir Director

Judy Filsinger, Administrator • Tamicka Walton, Executive Assistant
Rabbi Hillel Cohn, Rabbi Emeritus

General Inquiries: 909-307-0400 / templeadmin@emanuelsb.org
Office of the Rabbi: 909-488-8277 / admin2@emanuelsb.org

Office of the Cantor:  cantorjenbv@gmail.com
School for Jewish Living: sjl@emanuelsb.org

Stuart Sweet, President •  Dr. Susan Damron , Vice President • Michael Reiter, Secretary • Kathy Rosenfeld, CFO • Member-At-Large: Marvin Reiter 
Greg Weissman - Immediate Past President    •    Karyn Lehmann - President, Sisterhood

Board of Directors: Rhian Beutler • Jay Donenfeld • Graham Ohayon • Michael Paisner • Tim Plueger • Rachael Raynes • Leslie Soltz • Scott Wilkie

Member, Union for Reform Judaism (URJ)
Our offices are closed to visitors due to health concerns. Call 909-307-0400.
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